
2022 Town of Eau Galle  
5/9/22 Town Board Meeting Minutes 

 
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairman, Donald Hartung on 

Monday, May 9th, 2022, at the Eau Galle Civic Center, Eau Galle, WI. 

Chairman Don Hartung called for roll call; present were Chairman Donald 

Hartung, Supervisor Bill Hartung, Treasurer Valerie Baskin, and Clerk Martha 

Hartung. In attendance was Terry Wayne, Len Schreiber & Garrett Auth of ACA. 

Chairman Hartung lead us in Pledge of Allegiance.   

Clerk Martha Hartung read minutes from April 11th, 2022, meeting.  Motion by 

Bill Hartung to approve minutes and second by Don Hartung. MC.  Treasurer 

Valerie Baskin read treasurer with ending balance of $256,959.37. Motion by Bill 

Hartung to accept treasurers report 2nd by Don Hartung. MC.   Vouchers were 

presented for approval with addition of DBS bill.   Motion by Don Hartung to 

approve voucher presented and 2nd by Bill Hartung. MC.  

Appointed as Building Advisory oversight committee will be Jeff Gasteyer, Charlie 

Weber, Tim Lamm, & Carole Jean Baier along with Town Board Members. 

Committee will meet same night as monthly meetings. 

Application for Bar License from Skylar Ferris will be given to Clerk Martha 

Hartung per Audrey Martin. 

A motion by Don Hartung to approve 2023 Durand Rural Fire department budget 

with mil rate increase & 2nd by Bill Hartung. MC 

A motion was made by Don Hartung to approve website with 24-7 & 2nd by Bill 

Hartung. MC 

Martha Hartung gave clerks report.  Weber Inspections presented for April. Town 

of Eau Galle received grant of $600.00 with WI Elections Commission for wi.gov e-

mails. The grant will pay for setup and domain cost for 1 year. Building permits 

were issued to Scott McRoberts & David Wolf. I won Scholarship from WMCA for 



training & one hotel stay WMCA Northern WI new Clerks training – Rothchild, WI 

(5/12-5/13/22) 

Chairman Don Hartung gave update from Dunn Cty Unit WI Towns meeting on 

April 25th, 2022 

Dunn County Zoning have new permit rates. Clerk will post. 

Road Work – Grader Patching as money allows. Town will continue road work in 

Buttermilk Coulee with rock lift. 2-bridges need work.   

With gas prices, Town will investigate purchase of small used truck for Patrolman 

versus using dump truck for road inspections The board approved paying Terry 

Wayne .75/mile for inspection travel. 

Discussion tabled on purchasing used lawn mower. 

Chairman Don Hartung stated Open Book will be June 6th from 4 – 6 at Civic 

Center. Board of Review will be June 13th from 6-8 at Civic Center. 

Next meeting date is June 13th at 6:00 p.m. 

A motion to adjourn meeting at 8:14 was made by Don Hartung and 2nd by Bill 

Hartung. MC. 

     Martha Hartung, Clerk 

 


